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Committee Meeting

Minutes

	Date: August 7th 2012

	Present :        Paul Wood, Alison Weston, Paul Sugden, Eddie Winslow, Matthew Rutter, Clare Smith, Diane Haggar, Paul Stephens

	Apologies:     Emma O’Looney, Abigail Bailey, Malcolm Pickering


	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Minutes of Meeting  July 3rd.  Agreed.
	

	2
	Matters Arising: 
i. Paul Stephens explained that the London Marathon club entry details would not be out until late August. It was agreed to post preliminary information on the Forum and Facebook.
ii. No response had been received from Up and Running about continued HoM sponsorship despite a number of requests. Agreed to review post AGM.
	 PSt
P St

	3
	Running the Club

1. Harrier of the Month – Nominations were:

· Clare and Neil Smith for their Lakeland 100

· Rebecca Moores for her dedication to training and huge transformation since April as well as her winning mind that inspires us all, no challenge scares her!

· Alison Eagle for Mont Blanc Marathon, 2nd LV50

· Paul Wood for his organization of the successful Addingham Gala race, even arranging for some sunshine, and for being so actively involved in the Harrogate Race League series as Secretary and being at every one of the races to register, support and take photos

· Nikos Georgiadis for training sessions

· Lynn Donohue for her Lakeland 50

· Martin Archer, 5th at Idle Trail Race & other race results

The HoM awards went to Neil and Clare Smith, and Martin Archer
2. Officers and Captains Reports and Matters Arising 

i) Fell Captains had raised the need and demand for another navigation session. CS/AW agreed to organise.
3. Races
i)  FRA Relays – October, Shropshire. 2 mens and 2 ladies teams had been entered. Teams were being assembled.
ii) Ian Hodgson Relay. 2 Teams had been applied for. Expect to hear imminently whether club has been successful.

iii) Addingham Gala. A successful event with the revised course. Paul W’s report was noted.
iv) Ilkley Incline. Posters are available and more helpers are needed.
v) 5m road race. This would not take place this year, but in future it was felt this could be organised in years when the club was not organising a Harrogate League race.
vi) IH Relays. It was suggested early Spring relays may work and Paul W agreed to speak to Pete Shields.
4. AGM 25th September
          Agenda will need to go out at least 14 days beforehand – ie after the next Committee meeting. P St to table draft agenda and draft minutes of 2011 AGM at 4th September meeting. Nomination form for Officers, Committee Places and other posts to be posted on web-site. Paul W. to draft Annual Committee report.
5. Developing the Club

i) LiRF. Course in Ilkley on Sept 1st. IH has indicated it would provide 6 or 7 participants.  Agreed to arrange a follow-up session after this. Matthew to discuss with Paul St.

The first benefit of the LiRF training is extended opportunities for 15yrs+ runners on Tuesday nights with Val Kerr working with Neil. This was agreed by the Committee.
ii) West York Track and Field League. Sally Malir had suggested the club join this to give wider opportunities to both juniors and adults. A formal application is required. Agreed in principle, subject to cost and obligations arising from membership. Paul W to discuss further with Paul St.
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	AOB
	a) Accounts. Any invoices etc to Eddie asap
b) Electronic Payment. Agreed to look again at the feasibility and costs of electronic payments. Matthew to speak to Emma.
	All
MR


	TDP
	September 4th 8.40pm ILTSC
	


REPORTS

Chairman
Since our last meeting we have had 3 'Away Tuesdays' as the ILT&SC clubhouse has been in use for major tennis tournaments, and I'm pleased to report that members have rallied round to organise a number of successful alternatives, including Andy Wolfenden's two pre-arranged Away Runs with supper paid for by the Club (as part of our 'social' program).

Our Addingham Gala fell race went very well (see separate report) with good support from members racing and helping, and we now need to start building enthusiasm for the Ilkley Incline on 5 Sep organised by Geoff Howard.

The LiRF course in Ilkley is scheduled for 1 September. This was featured in the newsletter and I will contact the 7-8 potential candidates that I know of, and check 'grant' arrangements (expecting the Club to pay £110/person, reclaiming 50% from BAN).

Also under the 'developing the Club' banner, Sally Malir has asked that we join the West Yorkshire Track & Field League (the same people who organise WYXC). Whilst this is driven by a desire for junior competition, there are senior members who might like to race too. A formal application from the Club is required so I will bring details of the League to the meeting to discuss.

Ladies Fell 
This month started with a European flavour for Ilkley ladies. Caz Farrow

took part in the 8.7km uphill only European Masters Mountain race at

Bundenz, Austria, and Alison Eagle was a fantastic 2nd LV50 at the

gruelling Mont Blanc marathon.

Di Haggar has been excelling in BOFRA races this month, starting with a

1st LV45 at Hawkswick where Kate Archer finished a few seconds after her.

Kate also had a good run at the category A Medium Ingleborough mountain

race where she was joined by Sue Morley, who also took part in the

Heptonstall Festival race. Jann Smith (1st lady), Di Haggar (1st LV45) and

Rebecca Mon-Williams finished within a minute of each other at Helm Hill

on the 8th July. Rebecca and Jann featured again at the Alva Games, this

time Rebecca taking 1st LV40. At Cracoe, our ladies came home with all the

honours: Jann was 1st LV40, Di 1st LV45 and Jenny Dybeck was 1st lady. Di

also took part in the Ambleside Sports BOFRA run.

Ilkley had a few ladies competing at the Saunders Lakeland Mountain

Marathon early in the month. Rachel Gooch was 32nd in the Bowfell class

with husband Kevin. Sue Booth and Natalie Curtis came 60th in the Carrock

class.

Alison Weston was the only Harriers lady to take part in the tough 21 mile

Wasdale fell race and the Snowdon International race (at which she was 1st

LV45).

There was a good turnout of ladies at the Addingham Gala Fell race. Kate

Archer was our first lady home, followed by Alison Eagle, Alison Bennett

and Sue Morley.

At the Montane Lakeland races this year, Clare Smith competed in the 100

event in a pair with husband Neil, finishing 8th lady and 1st mixed pair,

while Lynn Donohue and Sharon Meadows suceeded in the tough 50 mile event.

Teams have been decided for the October Ian Hodgeson realys and the FRA

relays and will be published very soon.
A good fell social evening at the Ilkley Vaults was well-attended.
